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The Honorable Joseph A. Mair. 

May 23, ?.014 

Assistant Secretary of Labor for Mine Safely and Health 
United States Departn ent of Labor 
Mine Safety and l lealth Administration 
1100 Wilson Boulevard 
Arlingto1, VA 22209-3939 

Re: REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF C0\1MENT PERIOD 
OF THE REFUGE ALTERNATIVE RFI 

Dear Mr. Secreta1 y: 
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01. behalf of the Bitumi1 ous Coal Operators' Association, Inc. ("BCOA") Safety and Health 
Com111 ittee, tl e purpose of th is lette1 is to seek a110the1 120-day extension of the period al!owed -ur public 
com1.ient on MSHA's Request for Infonn<ition ("RFI'') on Refuge Alternatives published in the Federal 
Register for August 6, 2013. 78 Fed. Reg.48,593. As you know, that comment period was most recently 
extended until Ju11e 2, 20 I.+. 78 Fed. Reg. 73,471 (Fri., Dec. 6, 2013). We respectfully seek this extension 
for tLe reasons set forth below. 

Tl1e BCOA Safety and Health Committee was optimistic that we would be able to provide MSHA 
with substantive respot sos to the 31 questions MSHA identified in the RFJ by June 2. However, for a 
va1 ·cty of reasons (11any of which led to your decision, we believe, to giant the ea1 lier extension), we are 
not yet prepa1cd to give you truly ii.formed 1eplies lo the questions in the RF!. 

Specifically, as you know, during the current extension time frame, NIOSH released the 
following very important reports of investigation ("RI") dealing with c1itical refuge alternative issues: 

* RI 9694, lnvc~tigation of Purging and Airlock Contamination of Mobile Refuge Ah.en ativcs~ and 

* Rf 9695, Investigation of Temperature Rise in Mobile Refuge Alternatives. 

Both of these repo11s were published this past March. Quickly after release of RI 9694, to its 
credit, MSHA 1->rovided the mining commm.ity with a "Refuge Alternative Safety Alert." /\s of this 
writing, actions rcq11ircJ hy the Safety/' lert are still being implemented. On M3rch 20, you invited the 
BCOA and UMW A Jo ii it Sc.ifety Committee to meet with you at d you1 se1.ior staff to discuss refuge 
alternatives. During this meeting the Joint Safety Committee requested that MSI lt\ cooperate with the 
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Joint Committee and NIOSH in an allhnce or pa1tncrship to discuss these t >ro reports and other pe11ding 
rcfoge alternative resca1cl. projects being ca1:ied out by NlOSH. 

Afte1 son,e discussion at the March 20 meeting, you agreed to MSHA's engageuent in thi~ 
cooperative cffo1t. l lowever, Nlr. Secreta1 y, the first meeting of this nasce11t partners I ip 01 ly took place 
yesterday on May 22. 

Unfortunately, as you 11 ay know, because of what we understand was a fa11ily emergency, the 
UMWA representative on our Joint Committee was unable to attend. Nevertheless, the meeti1 g went 
forward. From our perspective, we deeply appreciate the p&1ticipation of Pat Silvey, George Fesak, 
Steve Gigliotti, a1.d Wes Shumaker in yeste1day's meeting. We l01ow th~ir schedules a1c den a11ding. 

Having said that, we think they will agree with us that tl1e meeting was a ve1y useful fie st step in 
part1 e1 ship discussions or bow to best develop "Generation 2" refoge alternatives, espel-ially built-ii -
place i1 by refuge alten atives--not to mention improvements in d1e cuue11tly deployed "Generation 1" 
refuge alte1 natives. Tl e meeting, however, also powe1 fully demoustrated how important it wiU be for all 
parties (including MSHA) for you to grant the 120-day extension we are requesting. Sin. ply stated, only 
as these discussions continue will we be able to provide you with robust responses to your k.FI. 

The BCOA Safety and Health Committee will be grateful for ynur positive decision on our 
tequest for a 120-day extensku of the June 2 comment period 01 your RFl. Please know that we are 
committed to working with NIOSH, you a1 d your tearn and our UMWA colleagues on refuge alteniative 
issues. To that end, we are committed to discussing yesterday's 1efuge alten ative workshop in detail wit!. 
the lJMWA in orde1 that the next meeting of the pa1t1 ership will be as smooth a<> iftlte UMWA 
representative had I articipated in yesterday's meeting. 

cc: Pat Silvey 
George Fesak 
Steve Gigliotti 
Wes Shumacher 
Heidi Strassler 
Pat Brady 
Dale Byram 
Mike Parris 
Dave Hales 
Dcuui!-. O'DcJ I 

Sincerely, 

~~~ 
Edward M. Green 
Counsel for the BCOA 
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